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 Senior citizen center.  An organization that establishes a 
service center providing information, referral, counseling 
services relating to health, housing, finances, education, and 
employment, as well as a facility for specialized recreation for a 
particular community's senior citizens, who need not become 
members to obtain the services or participate in the activities, 
may qualify for exemption under section 501(c)(3) of the Code. 
 
 Advice has been requested whether the nonprofit organization 
described below, which otherwise qualifies for exemption from 
Federal income tax under section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue 
Code of 1954, is operated exclusively for charitable purposes. 
 
 The organization was formed to serve the recreational, 
intellectual, social, physical, and health needs of senior 
citizens, primarily age 65 and over, in a particular community.  
The organization has established a service center to provide 
information, referral, and counseling services relating to health 
care, housing, education, finances, and employment.  The center 
also provides recreational activities such as dances, picnics, and 
card games.  It is also used as a meeting place where senior 
citizens can just sit and talk.  All recreational facilities are 
uniquely suited to the needs of the elderly.  Membership in the 
organization is not necessary in order to obtain services or 
participate in its activities. 
 
 Section 501(c)(3) of the Code provides for exemption from 
Federal income tax of organizations organized and operated 
exclusively for charitable purposes. 
 
 Section 1.501(c)(3)-1(d)(2) of the Income Tax Regulations 
states that the term 'charitable' is used in section 501(c)(3) of 
the Code in its generally accepted legal sense.  Such term 
includes the relief of the poor and distressed or of the 
underprivileged. 
 
 It is generally recognized that the aged, apart from 
considerations of financial distress alone, are also, as a class, 
highly susceptible to other forms of distress in the sense that 
they have special needs because of their advanced years.  For 
example, it is recognized in the Congressional declaration of 
objectives, Older Americans Act of 1965, Public Law 89-73, 89th 
Congress, 42 U.S.C. 3001, that such needs include suitable 
housing, physical and mental health care, civic, cultural, and 
recreational activities, and an overall environment conductive to 
dignity and independence, all specially designed to meet the needs 
of the aged.  Satisfaction of these special needs contributes to 
the prevention and elimination of the causes of the unique forms 
of 'distress' to which the aged, as a class, are highly 
susceptible and may in the proper context constitute charitable 
purposes or functions even though direct financial assistance in 
the sense of relief of poverty may not be involved.  See Rev. Rul. 



72-124, 1972-1 C.B. 145. 
 
 Here, the organization is relieving the distress of aged 
persons by providing them with specialized recreational 
activities, and by counseling them concerning such primary needs 
as health care, housing, financial security, education, and 
employment.  Accordingly, the organization is operated exclusively 
for charitable purposes and qualifies for exemption from Federal 
income tax under section 501(c)(3) of the Code. 
 
 Even though an organization considers itself within the scope 
of this Revenue Ruling, it must file an application on Form 1023, 
Application for Recognition of Exemption, in order to be 
recognized by the Service as exempt under section 501(c)(3) of the 
Code.  The application should be filed with the District Director 
of Internal Revenue for the district in which is located the 
principal place of business or principal office of the 
organization.  See sections 1.508-1(a) and 1.501(a)-1 of the 
regulations. 


